Split your tax refund
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Taxpayers now have more freedom on where to have their federal income tax refund checks sent. Taxpayers can opt to send their refunds to three different accounts -such as checking, savings and retirement accounts.

In previous years, taxpayers could only choose to have refunds direct deposited into their checking or savings account, not both. Or they could opt for a paper check mailed to their home.
The idea behind split refunds is to encourage people to increase their savings or retirement account balances. Sometimes saving money is difficult. Using this new refund option is a good way to save automatically. Setting aside money before the taxpayer sees it is an opportunity for painless savings. Now the money can be put to work, drawing interest and adding to a nest egg until a day when the funds are needed.

In order to take advantage of the split refund option, taxpayers must use Form 8888. This is a simple form that tax filers use to indicate how to split their refund and the account numbers where the funds should be deposited. Form 8888 is then attached to the 1040 form. Tax filers who want their refund direct deposited into only one account do not need to file Form 8888.

Refunds directed into savings and checking accounts usually arrive within two to five weeks. The short turn around time of refunds may help consumers avoid rapid refund anticipation loans. Those types of loans come with high interest rates.

For more information visit the IRS Web site at http://www.irs.gov or http://www.form8888.org, a Web site sponsored by America Saves, Consumer Federation of America, and H&R Block.

For more financial tips, contact the (YOUR COUNTY) Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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